
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 30 JUNE 2008


EX.159/08
HEALTH AND SAFETY SERVICE PLAN

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

The Director of Community Services reported (CS.39/08) that Section 18 of the Health and Safety at Work etc Act, 1974 required local authorities to follow mandatory guidance issued by the Health and Safety Commission (HSC).  He added that the Authority was required to produce an annual Occupational Health & Safety Service Plan, agreed by Members.  The Service Plan for 2008/09 has been drawn up with reference to the Cumbria Health and Safety Liaison Groups work plan.  He added that the plan should also take into account local needs and identify both reactive and proactive work, planned promotional and educational activity.  

The Director advised that HSC had recently issued guidance that suggested that in future years the Service Plan could be agreed by the relevant Corporate Director and Portfolio Holder.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the draft Health & Safety Service Plan for 2008/09 be considered and referred for consideration to Community Overview and Scrutiny meeting on 17 July 2008.  The report and comments to be further considered by the Executive meeting on 28 July 2008.

Reasons for Decision

The Service Plan has been produced in accordance with current HSE guidance.  It sets out how the Health and Safety service will be delivered during the year and identifies targets for 2008-09.







